
Monthly report French Polynesia

September 2025 Cimachowicz Family pablo.cimachowicz@gmail.com

Testimony  

Lito, an elderly gentleman, 
recently suffered a heart 
attack. We prayed for him in 
Jesus' name and laid hands 
on him, and we’re seeing 
God’s healing power at 
work!


He is scheduled to be 
discharged from the 
neurology ward on October 
2nd and will move to a 
recovery clinic for continued 
care and physiotherapy. 
Please keep him in your 
prayers for full restoration 
and salvation!


Did You Know... 

In French Polynesia drinks 
with added sugar are more 
expensive than sugar-free!


The Work 
Bible Studies Have Started!

We’ve begun several Bible studies, and hearts are already 
being touched:

• With two Filipinas

• With a real estate agent and her son

• With an elderly Chinese lady

• On the university campus


A New Place to Meet  
God has miraculously provided us with a meeting space for 
Sundays right in downtown Papeete — French Polynesia's 
capital — and the best part? It’s completely free of charge!  
This is a huge answer to prayer and a strategic location for 
reaching people. Praise the Lord! 

Believing God for Breakthroughs! 
We are looking forward to what God will do in October! We 
are believing for people to be filled with the Holy Ghost and 
baptized in Jesus’ name. Would you pray in Jesus' name and 
believe God with us?
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